
 

 

 
 

Route 84 Murfreesboro Park & Ride change due to construction 
 
Effective Tuesday, April 1, 2025, and continuing until further notice, Route 84 Murfreesboro will be on 
detour and the Old Fort Park & Ride will be out of service due to construction. 
 
Customers may catch a Route 84 bus at the temporary park & ride at Stones River Mall, located at 1720 
Old Fort Parkway in Murfreesboro. The bus stop is placed at the back of the mall near the North Wing 
entrance at the east-facing entrance of the former Dillard’s store. This includes Nashville SC Express game 
service. Pickup times will be at the same as the Old Fort Park stop. 
 
We apologize for any inconvenience and appreciate your continued support and ridership. A permanent 
park & ride location is still being finalized. 
 
For more information, please call 615-862-5950 weekdays from 6:30 a.m. to 8 p.m., Saturdays from 8 
a.m. to 5 p.m. and Sundays from 10:30 a.m. to 2:30 p.m. or visit WeGoTransit.com. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

ADA Coordinator: 615-862-5950 

https://www.wegotransit.com/

